
80s Toys
All that talk of California Raisins on my blog the other day
got me to thinking about many of the toys I used to play with
when I was a kid growing up in the 80’s.  I was a big fan of
Fisher Price’s Little People back then, and I generally liked
playsets of any kind.  The internet is a cool thing for many
reasons, and it’s fun for stirring up nostalgia now and then. 
I remembered this set of wind-up skill games they had in the
80s that were really small.  After a few minutes of google
searching,  I  found  them:   T.H.I.N.G.S.  by  Milton  Bradley
(Totally  Hilarious  Incredibly  Neat  Games  of  Skill  –  who
remembers these?) .  It’s funny how most of these little toys
look like just your everyday junk from China when you’re an
adult, but when I was a kid, I had the Sir-Ring-a-Lot game and
wanted all the rest of the T.H.I.N.G.S.

I was also really into Nerfuls after sending away for one
(visor guy) in exchange for cereal UPCs.  These were little 3-
piece figures  – a body, a ball for the head, and a hat or
hair.  Some came with vehicles and the coolest parts were the
stackable Nerfuls houses.

Legos were also really cool (still are!), and I’m thinking of
getting my 5-year-old some of her own sets for Christmas this
year.

Added link to Weebles Mickey Mouse Clubhouse.

Defunct TV Part II
Since my first post about defunct tv was SO lengthy, I had to
omit some of my favorite tv shows from yester-year which were
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so great they warrant a mention and another post.

The Bozo Show – If you grew up in Chicagoland, this show was
an icon.  Some people in Ohio have told me it was on tv here
too, but I know it just wasn’t the same as growing up with
Bozo next door.  First of all, EVERYONE you knew went to see
the Bozo show live.  The girl I went with was put on the
waiting list when she was in utero, and we were 9 or 10 years
old before her mother finally got the tickets that allowed us
entry into the show.  But I’m just glad I got the experience,
and I’m even more glad that I was old enough to remember
seeing Bozo live – it was really neat.  I was really scared of
a character named Wizzo though, and I hoped he wouldn’t be
there on the day I was…  Ironically, I don’t remember if he
was in that episode or not.  My husband went to a Bozo show
taping of course, since he was also a Chicagoland kid, but
neither of us were on the Grand Prize Game.  There were other
characters on the show, mainly Bozo’s clown sidekick, Cookie,
and also a puppet dog named Cuddly Duddly.  I think I’m going
to have to dig out the tape of the show I was on, just for
memories…  So was Bozo aired nationally?  Since it was so
hugely popular in our area, it’s hard to say; it’s not like
there was an internet back then or like I traveled a lot or
had pen pals as a kid to ask.  I would guess so, since lots of
people have heard of it, but I’m sure it was nothing like the
phenomena it reached in Chicagoland.

Land of the Lost – Saturday morning tv at its finest.  This
was a live show about a family who was transported back in
time to contend with all kinds of prehistoric creatures like
dinosaurs, etc.  While looking up the show on imdb, I learned
that there were 2 versions.  One that aired from 1974-76, and
one from 1991-92.  I will dismiss the 90’s remake since I
wasn’t a big fan.  But as for the original, I barely remember
it but I know that I LOVED it!  I must have watched it in
syndication however, because I was not around to see it from
’74-’76.  But, when I saw the photos and synopsis of the
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episodes,  I  know  that’s  the  show  I  watched  and  loved.  
Interesting note – they are currently make a movie version due
out next year starring Will Ferrell as the dad!  I am a big
fan  of  Will  Ferrell’s.   I  think  he  is  great  in  almost
everything  I’ve  seen  him  in;  he’s  always  funny  and
surprisingly  versatile.   He  stars  in  one  of  my  favorite
Christmas movies of all time, Elf.  So I am anxious to see
what they do with this remake of a classic tv show for our
generation.  I think the movie is slated to be a comedy, but
with Will Ferrell as its star, that’s no surprise.  I wonder
if they’ll do what they did with the Brady Bunch movies and
make it a satire of the tv show?  It was very effective and
funny when they did it in the Brady Bunch movies, but it would
seem difficult to pull off for many tv shows without being too
over the top.  With the cheesy sets and special effects and
costumes of the ’70’s Land of the Lost, satire might be a good
avenue to explore for the movie remake.  It’d be cool to see
the movie set in the 70’s – well, the family gets sent back in
time, but if the family were still from the ’70’s…  Guess
we’ll just have to wait until 2009 to see!

The Littles – A catchy theme song which began, “We are the
Littles…”  It was an awesome Saturday morning cartoon (which
of course spawned into toys, lunchboxes, books, and even a few
movies) about a family of small people with pointy ears and
tails who lived within the walls of a Bigg (literally, this
was the surname of the family!) family’s house.  The plots
revolved around Tom and Lucy Little, a brother and sister who
tried  to  keep  their  dopey  aviator  cousin  Dinky  out  of
trouble along with their Grandpa Little.  The Littles had
rigged up their own little world within the walls of the
Bigg’s home which they entered through a light socket, and it
was neat to see how they used normal size objects to make
things they needed.  They would often enlist the help of Henry
Bigg, the human regular-size kid who lived in the house, since
he was the only human to know about the Littles.  Cute show –
I could probably find it on youtube or somewhere like that if
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I looked. 

Shirt Tales – Adorable little animal characters who began as a
line of greeting cards were turned into a cartoon.  Their
shirts  would  display  different  sayings  to  express  their
feelings; such as Hug Me, Cuddly, or Dig Me (worn by a mole). 
 A really cute cartoon which aired on the USA network as part
of its Cartoon Express, of which Pac Man the cartoon was also
a part; see below.

Pac Man – A cartoon based upon the popular video game.  I
don’t remember much about it, but I know I liked it, and it
didn’t last long.  I think if I were to see this cartoon today
as an adult, it would be dumb, whereas Shirt Tales might be
cute.  I haven’t checked youtube, but they both just might be
there; it seems likely.
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